                                          **      MINUTES

                   DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING

                                               March 25, 2012

                        ST. GILBERT CHURCH, GRAYSLAKE, IL

ATTENDANCE:  Assumed to be about 45 (see ** at end of these minutes)

CALL TO ORDER:  Alternate DCM, Mike M. called the meeting to order at 6:08 P.M. with a quiet time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION OF 1st TIME ATTENDEES:  Tom (Keep it Simple Group), Sherry, Danielle, and Beth (Tuesday and Thursday “CLCPB” group?) 
ANNIVERSARIES:  


Colleen:
9 months


Cindy:

12 years

SECRETARY REPORT:   Secretary Bob P. absent.  Alternate Secretary Kevin A. recorded the minutes for this (March 25) meeting.  There was a motion by Pat T. to approve the minutes from the February 26 District 10 meeting.    The motion was seconded by Steve B.  Motion passed.
TREASURER REPORT:  Treasurer, Scott N. reported the March checking account beginning balance of $2910.06; the ending balance was $1980.08.  An expenditure of $753.00 for the District storage locker was noted.  Motion to approve the February report was made by Pathfinder; Cindy seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
GENERAL SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORT:  

Sue from the “Way Out Group” announced their group anniversary celebration will be held on October 6th, at 7:00 P.M. at the Libertyville Civic Center.  More information is on the Area 20 website.
Steve B. said support and speakers are needed at the Thursday evening Condell Hospital meeting.  Steve also noted a $23.00 Pink Can donation from the Lincolnshire Saturday “Big Book” meeting.

OLD BUSINESS:

Big Book Conference:  The theme will be “Willing to Go to Any Length”.  A venue is still being sought.  The date is October 20, 2012.

The Pre General Service Conference will be at Crossroads Church in Grayslake on March 31, 2012.  Registration starts at 8:00 A.M.  The meeting starts at 9:00 A.M.
                                                             2.

NEW BUSINESS:

The District Committee Member (DCM) position was declared to be open.  The February 26, 2012 minutes stated:  “If Scott S. is not present at the March 25th District 10 meeting, the position will be considered vacant.”  Alternate DCM, Mike M. stood for the position and was elected.  Cheryl V. nominated Chuck D. for the Alternate DCM position.  Chuck accepted the nomination, stood for the position, and was elected.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DIRECTORY:  Chuck D. confirmed efforts to update contact information in the Directory.  The next updated directory printing will be in April or May.

ANSWERING SERVICE:  The call breakdown was as follows:  [33] meeting information, [4] 12 step, [4] wrong number, [4] other districts, [2] general information, [0] treatment facilities, [0] half way houses, [3] Alanon, [1] Spanish speaking, [2] solicitors, [0] hang ups, [3] will call back.
TREATMENT:  Steven B.:  Nick L. is the contact for the step meeting at Gateway.

PUBLIC INFORMATION:  A P.I. workshop is in the planning stages, projected date is September.  This committee is searching for publications in which to place an advertisement.  Suggestion:  Press releases in smaller publications:  maybe editors’ page?

CPC:  No report.

GRAPEVINE:  No report.

LITERATURE:  Literature will be at the Spring Breakfast.
CORRECTIONS:  On March 10th, Chair, Mark H. chaired a panel at the Tri County Conference in Kenosha:  on the panel were: 1) a counselor at Racine County Jail who affirmed his belief that A.A. does work 2) a sober A.A. member who shared bringing meetings into the jail has changed his own sobriety 3) a former Lake County Jail inmate who upon his release founded F.I.S.T. (Former Inmates Striving Together).  This organization is celebrating its third anniversary.  Three more volunteers have been approved at the Lake County Jail and all pods are now covered.  Three cases of soft cover “Big Books” have been purchased and will be distributed as needed.  A request from GSO for a pre-release contact was satisfied.  Finally, two P.S.A.s (Public Service Announcements) were purchased and are playing on the jail’s T.V. network.  GSO is very interested because to their knowledge, this is the first time these announcements have been aired in a jail setting.

                                                          3.

NEWSLETTER:  Cindy stated the deadline for submissions to the “Conscious Contact” is April 18th.  Submissions are always appreciated.

ARCHIVES:  No report.

SPECIAL NEEDS:  No report.

EVENTS:  Spring Breakfast is April 15th.

ADJOURNMENT:  7:00 P.M.

NEXT MEETING:  April 22, 2012, at St. Gilbert Church, Grayslake, IL.  The Traditions meeting will be at 5:30 P.M., with the District meeting following at 6:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob P.

District 10 Secretary

**  These minutes were compiled from notes taken by Alternate Secretary, Kevin A. on March 25, 2012. 
